
Newsletter Friday 1st March 2024
Health and medicine

Luke 10.36 - 37 
Then Jesus asked, “Which one of these three people was a real neighbour to the man 

who was beaten up by robbers?”
 The expert in the Law of Moses answered, “The one who showed pity.” Jesus said, “Go 

and do the same!

This year for World Book Day we are following the theme of 'Share a Story.' We 
are asking members of our school family to come into school and share a 
favourite story or extract from a favourite book with the children. We would love 
you to be part of this and we will be sharing stories throughout the week 
beginning 4th March. 
If this is something that you would like to take part in please let either Mrs Hollas 
or the office know when you are available and which class / classes you would 
like to read to. 

Dear Parents/carers,

  Spring is here! Although, as I write this, the snow is falling outside - not so spring like.

  We held our spring term parents’ evening this week. It was lovely to see so many of 
you, here in school, being active partners in your children’s learning. All the research 
tells us that children make most progress and achieve best when school and home 
work closely together. So, thank you. 

  Our Ofsted report has been published and I thought I’d just share one or two key 
comments with you. There is so much to be proud of in it:

● The academy is a happy and welcoming community.
● Staff foster a warm, supportive atmosphere in classrooms.
● The school helps pupils to build strong relationships.
● Staff are equipped with a strong level of expertise to promote learning.
● Parents value the strong pastoral care provided.

  I could go on and on! Ofsted say we continue to be GOOD, I say we continue to be 
FABULOUS!

Wishing you a peaceful weekend,

Mrs M M Underwood



On Tuesday, Year 2 had a visit from Nelson Fire Station. They talked to us about what to do 
in an emergency, what would happen if we were set on fire, or if our house was on fire. 

Did you know that if your house needs a smoke alarm the Fire Brigade will  come out 
and fit one for you? Contact Lancashire Fire & Rescue Service on 0800 169 11 25 for 
advice or information.



You can order school uniform online
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/

greatmarsden 
Please ensure that all clothing and 
belongings have your child’s name 

in. Thank you

Dates for your Diary:

Friday 1st March      - Year 4 Viking Visit
Friday 8th March      - Year 3 Ancient Egypt Escape Room
Tuesday 12th March      - Year 2 Trip to Smithills Farm
Monday 18th March      - School Choir visit to King George’s hall
Tuesday 19th March       - Reception trip to The Little Lancashire Village
Thursday 28th March      - School finishes at 2pm - Easter Holidays
Monday 15th April      - School starts 9am
Friday 26th April      - Friends Sponsored Run 
Monday 20th May      - Year 6 Robinwood residential

      ATTENDANCE WINNERS
Our winners W/C 19/02/2024 were:
                     Year 3

Stay & Read KS1
Can you join us for Stay & Read? Every week we invite you to join us in class for 
stay and read. The days for each class are as follows.
Year 1 - Monday 3pm via Classroom Entrance
Year 2 - Tuesday 3pm via Office Entrance
Reception - Wednesday - Reception 3pm  via Classroom Entrance This weeks Medal Winners are:

Eli   - Year 1 - For becoming an independent writer
Iris   - Year 2 - For both doing brilliant writing about the owl who was 
Jayden   afraid of the dark.

Absence
Please contact the school 
office before 9am if your 
child is absent from 
school. This can be by 
phone, email or text. 

Meeting of Friends
Our next  meeting of 
Friends will be held on 
Tuesday 19th March at 
3.40pm.
Please come along and join 
us if you can.  

GMSJ Run the 
World
Children will be bringing 
home sponsor forms this 
weekend for our upcoming 
Fundraising event. Children 
will be asking to be 
sponsored for completed 
laps in the yard - equivalent 
to running around different 
parts of the world. Please 
sponsor where you can, 
every donation, whether big 
or small, really does make a 
difference. 

Swimming 
Year 4 are enjoying 
their weekly 
swimming lessons 
at Pendle 
Wavelengths. Can 
we please remind 
parents to ensure 
they bring their 
Swimming Kit 
including swimming 
caps (girls) and 
towels every 
Thursday.

https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden
https://www.pbuniform-online.co.uk/greatmarsden


Parent Checklist

World Book Day - This year we celebrating across the whole week. Do you want to 
share a story a class? Contact the office if you would like to come in and read as part 
of our share a story week.

School Trips. Do you need to pay for your childs school trip? All school trips are live 
on Parentpay. Please ensure trips are paid on time and forms are completed and 
returned to school.

Year 4 - Remember to bring your swimming kit, including towels, swimming caps and 
correctly sized swimwear, every Thursday.

Year 6 - Final instalments for Robinwood are due by the 1st March.

We have gone onto a new system for reporting if your child has an accident at school. 
You may notice the slips have changed. Please could you ensure that any phone 
numbers and email addresses we hold are up to date in order for us to implement 
this new system accurately.

Pe Kit & School pumps - Is your child wearing correctly fitting school shoes and PE 
pumps? Please ensure they are, and that these are properly labelled if kept in school.

Absence: Is your child off sick or due an appointment? Please inform the office of any 
sickness or absences before 9am and try and arrange appointments out of school 
hours where necessary.

Are you eligible for Free School 
Meals? Use this link to 
check:https://www.lancashire.gov
.uk/children-education-families/sc
hools/free-school-meals/?page=
2

KS1 - have you registered for 
milk? Use this link for more 
information and to register 
https://www.coolmilk.com/

Year 6 - Have you made your 
next Robinwood instalment?

Have you paid for any 
outstanding trips or Dinner 
Money?

Have you registered on the 
parentpay, our school cashless 
system?

Is your PE kit in school and fully 
labelled? Remember Fitness 
Friday each week - Wear your 
Trainers.

Are you interested in starting 
Violin or guitar lessons? See the 
office for more information. 
(available to KS2 and year 2)

Is your child wearing the full and 
correct uniform? (Ties can be 
purchased via parentpay). 
Remember tos end a suitable 
coat daily.

Have you updated your email 
address and mobile number with 
the office?

Head Lice - Remember to check 
your child’s hair regularly. There 
have been several reports of 
headlice in school 
recently.Remember to ensure 
your child is wearing a correctly 
sized suitable coat and shoes, 
and also ensure that PE pump 
sizes are checked regularly as 
we do have a lot of children with 
incorrectly sized pumps.
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